MEADOW LAKES MOUNTAIN ESTATES PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
| ANNUAL MEETING JULY 22, 2017

Meeting materials mailed to the membership:
. Agenda for 2017 Annual Meeting
Proxy

N -

Absentee Ballot

Draft of Minutes from 2016 Annual Meeting
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. 2017-2018 Draft Budget Report




business owners associations have have demonstrated that they are good people and that
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The minutes of the 2016 Annual Meeting were approved on a motion by Dan Daly and a
second by John O'Brien.

presented the Building Committee report as written. See below. He advised
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installation of 2 55 gallon drums to collect rain water. Work is
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The Committee currently has no improvement . e
subject to Building Committee Mbwmmmmu_mi.

jurisdiction. However, access to the is
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Snow removal: After a
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snow. The total snow removal costs is expected to be on budget.
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of Lakeview Dr. m“m.um“am:mwa
necessary and road base. This will improve access to all the side
maintained during this period of time using grading only.
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Waupaca/McFadden Update
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the dam into compliance with state requirements
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Our messured water usage forFal 20151 Fal 2016 wes 020,445 gallons or 313
feet. Without lot owners reporting their actual usage we would be charged w '
maximum allowable annual amount per household of 127,750 gallons, or
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for semi-annually reporting your water meter readings! b ¢ »
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committee please let any board member know.
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FY2017-2018 Draft Budget

John O. reviewed the Draft Budget. See below. Discussion items were as follows:

He advised that the new ranch owners were given 3 options for membership and the
Board has not yet received an answer from them

Hugh E. inquired about problems with rodents at Waupaca. John stated that the issues
dentified as a result of the Waupaca dam inspection are:

1 mppeusw%aushedasaresundvegmtion.
2. There is seepage on the main dam.
3. Pipe in strip of earth between north and south bodies of water.

Regarding the 2017-2018 Draft Budget, John O. said that we plan on spending less
than our income this budget year.

Leonard S. expressed his concern about the liability of MLMEPOA and presented his
list of potential areas of vulnerability for the property owners. Because of these risks, he
would like the liability insurance increased to $4,000,000. John O. explained that our
general liability is at $3,000,000 with per occurrence coverage at $2,000,000. He spoke
with the State Farm agent who felt that individual property owners' risk is low. If we
increased our general kability by $1,000,000, property owners would pay $12 more per
year in dues to cover the cost. Hugh E. asked about our signage as protection if we
were sued. John advised that our signage is helpful and clearly indicates that travelers
within MLME are assuming all risk. Dan D. spoke about comparative negligence and
percentage of liability. Dan shared that the Board members are comfortable with our
current coverage but he is happy to buy more insurance. Betty D. asked if there have
ever been any lawsuits in the history of MLME. No one was aware of any. Milo J.
moved to accept the budge as it stands. Rebecca H. seconded. Leonard opposed the
current budget.

2017-2018 Draft Budget

Description reserves Expenses
W
Income
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Meadow Lake P
akes Mountain Estates Property Owners Association

Building Committee
2017-2018 Annual Report
July 21, 2018

I'his was a quite year in terms of building activities.
¢ Sam Cox/Jean Goodwin (Lot 21) — Exterior stucco

e Wade & Ida Heinson (Lot 37) - Exterior siding

Respectfully submitted,

Susan Dunn, Chair

Jamie Page, Member

Rebecca Hitchcock, Member
Alex O'Brien, Alternate Member
Kris Galyean, Alternate Member



2017-18 Road Report

Roadwork: This year most roads were graded and road base installed on selected areas of
Mountain View Dr.

We will continue to improve Mountain View Dri
grading.

ve with the installation of base material and

Snow removal: We had a mild winter and no late SPring snows.

Roadwork - 5 year plan: Our plan for the roads over the next five years is to improve the main
access to the community from Hwy. 24 up Mountain View to the intersection of Lakeview Dr.
We will shape and grade the main access road, install gravel where necessary and road base.
This will improve access to all the side roads that will be maintain
using grading only.

ed during this period of time






